Bradford, Delana

From: Suellen Williams <swilliams387@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, May 5, 2023 8:53 AM

To: ParksnRec

Subject: Public Comment

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
With all due respect to Parks and Recreation, the city doesn’t have the resources to maintain a high-
quality grass field. The parks we have are not even maintained well enough for the sports that use
them now. Our kids need access to fields year-round and a high-quality grass field would be very
difficult to maintain during the winter months.

Also, Lucchesi is heavily used by multiple sports organizations because the turf is the preferred location
for athletes to play on community fields.

Thank you for taking the time to hear my concerns.

Suellen Maniscalco





